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Next Club Meeting:  Wednesday, January 24
th

  Wiring Techniques with Jack Wikle.  Do not miss it!! 

See page 2 of this Newsletter for more details 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

NOVEMBER MEETING 

Annual Banquet 

By Jerry Peters 

November First Supper 

November 22 was for me the first 
supper of many more banquets of 
food, food and more food to 
follow, during the holiday 
season. 
 

 
 
Ann Arbor Bonsai Society annual 
banquet was special because our 
club supplied delicious ham and a 
variety of drinks.  We were also 
able to talk it up with many club 
members we only say hi to 
during regular club meetings.  
Club members also cooked their 
specialty dishes while others 
brought delightfully prepared 
food from the local convenience 
store.  All food was very tasty. 
 

I am always surprised at the 
variety of food supplied when left 
up to people’s own discretion. 
 

 
 
Bill Heston presented a 
continuously running slide show 
of bonsai trees and gardens that 
provided background during our 
banquet.  Many thanks to all who 
set up tables, prepared table 
decorations and cleaned up after. 
 
 

 
 
Matthaei Botanical Gardens, 
Connie Crancer, opened the 
gardens conservatory to an after 
dinner tour, wine and cheese 
afterglow.  Many walked around 
the displays while others sat 
amongst the plants soaking up the 

surroundings.  Connie also 
presented a display of Robert 
Bishop's recently donated Penjing 
creation to Matthaei Botanical 
Gardens collection along with a 
beautiful display panel with 
plaque that accompanies the 
Penjing creation. 
 

 
 
 
Alfonso snapped photos of 
various club members that will 
accompany this article and will 
give a sense of the good time 
everyone had.  Be sure to make 
plans to attend next years 
banquet. 
 
 

 
 

The Ann Arbor Bonsai Society generally meets on the 

fourth Wednesday of the month at the Matthaei 

Botanical Gardens: 1800 N. Dixboro Rd. Ann Arbor. 

Please join us at 7:00 pm for socializing. 

The program starts at 7:30 pm. 

Dues are $25.00 for the year 2006. 
http: //www.annarborbonsaisociety.org 
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January Meeting Preparation 

By Alfonso Tercero 

 
As I have mentioned before, we 
are very lucky that we have in 
our ranks members whose 
disposition and knowledge go 
above and beyond what we 
normally expect.  Such is the case 
for this month’s meeting.  Jack 
Wikle will provide a lecture and 
hands-on demonstration on 
bonsai wiring. 
 
This is by far one of the most 
essential techniques that we all 
should feel comfortable doing to 
our trees.  I am aware that there 
are many schools of thought 
regarding how to style a bonsai: 
clip and grow is one, or using 
weights tied to branches is 
another, etc.  Wiring provides an 
almost instant styling and if it is 
done properly it will keep the 
branch in its place without 
damaging the bark.   
 
Jack will explain the different 
techniques to make the best 
possible use of wiring 
 
AABS will provide aluminum 
wire to use during the 
demonstration and we only ask 
you to bring one or two tree-like  
branch ends from trees or shrubs 
found in your landscape. 
I thank Jack in advance for his 
support to our group. 
Hope to see you on the 24th and 
don’t forget your branch ends! 

 

Thank you, 
Alfonso Tercero 
AABS Vice President 
 

 

Introduction  

New AABS Newsletter Editor 

Hello! 
My name is Mike Simmons.  I 
have volunteered to take on the 
responsibility of assembling the 
monthly AABS newsletter.  Our 
previous editor, Alfonso Tercero, 
now Vice President and 
Programming Chair, did a 
wonderful job.  It will not be an 
easy task filling his shoes. 
Alfonso has been very helpful in 
getting me started on the right 
foot.  Thank you Aflonso! 
 
My interests are primarily in 
junipers, larches, elms and any 
other trees that can withstand 
Michigan winters.  I have been 
fairly successful with simply 
heeling in plants and mulching 
heavily.  The picture below is one 
corner of the backyard where I 
over-winter a few of my hardy 
trees.  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
The past couple of summers have 
seen the introduction of several 
tropical plants that have made 
their way into my collection.  A 
trip to Florida two years ago 
resulted in the acquisition of 
several ilex, juniper and cypress 
species. I have somewhat 
regretted those decisions as I 
simply do not have the space for 
many indoor plants.  There is  
much competition with my wife’s 
orchids!  
 
 

 
 
 
In general, I have a penchant for 
most plants and have transformed 
our entire front and backyards 
into a landscaped paradise.  I am 
especially fond of the Dawn 
Redwood (Metasequoia 
glyptostroboides), the many 
species of Chamaecyparis, 
conifers and other various 
evergreens. 
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Involvement with bonsais began 
about 5 years ago after attending 
a workshop at a local nursery.  It 
did not take long before I was 
looking at every plant as a 
potential bonsai. 
 
 

 
 
 
Since that time it has become 
impossible to not look at all trees 
for inspiration.  The lone majestic 
oak in the farmer’s field and the 
“natural bonsai” of the high 
altitudes of the Sierra Nevada 
Mountains are particular 
favorites.  A recent vacation to 
Yosemite provided many 
examples of nature’s handiwork.  
The harsh climate, solar 
radiation, huge amount of 
snowfall and high winds result in 
stunted and beautifully contorted 
trees.  I strive to duplicate what 
nature has crafted. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Well that’s a little bit about me.  I 
look forward to your input and 
contributions to the Ann Arbor 
Bonsai Society Newsletter.  The 
strength of any society is based 
on its membership sharing its 
collective knowledge.   The Ann 
Arbor Bonsai Society newsletter 
is an excellent means by which 
this can be accomplished.  
Submissions to the newsletter 
may be sent to: 
aabsnewsletter@yahoo.com or 
directly to me at 
simmon11@msu.edu 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Shohin Bonsai 

By Mike Simmons 

 
Shohin is a bonsai art form that 
only recently has received my 
attention.  The 2006 Ann Arbor 
Bonsai Society Annual Show and 
the October AABS monthly 
meeting raised my awareness. 
 
If you are intrigued by this style 
you will find the following pages 
of this newsletter of great 
interest.  The 2007 Bonsai 
Symposium in Rochester, New 
York sponsored by International 
Bonsai boasts the largest shohin 
bonsai exhibit in North America.  
The programming for this 
symposium is complete with 
workshops, demonstrations and 
of course the opportunity to 
purchase many bonsai related 
items.  There is substantial 
registration savings for first time 
attendees to an International 
Bonsai Symposium and a $50 gift 
certificate for those who have 
already attended and sponsor a 
new attendee.  Anyone interested 
in car-pooling to Rochester? 
 
The AABS June 2007 Club 
meeting will also be of special 
interest and a good introduction 
to shohin and mame bonsai as 
Pauline Muth will be on hand to 
provide a demonstration. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 
January Club Meeting……………....Jan 24

th
   

Wiring Techniques --- Jack Wikle 
 

February Club Meeting………….Feb. 28
th

  

Vines Used for Bonsai 
 
February Workshop……………….Feb. 24

th
 

Beginners Class Series (5 sessions) & Soil Mix 

Session – Get Together 

March Club Meeting…….………...Mar. 21
st
  

Trident Maples Grown in this Region --- Bill 
Heston 

March Workshop….………….…...Mar. 24
th

  

Trident Maple Over Rock Workshop --- Bill 
Heston 

April Workshop……………..….......Apr. 25
th 

Repotting Trees Demonstration. 

May Club Meeting……………….May 23rd 

An Evening with Suthin Sulosolvisit & Special 
MBG Outdoor Bonsai Collection Exhibit. 

June Get Together….……………....June 16
th

  

BBQ / Topiary / Bonsai Gathering at Robert 
Bishop’s place. 

June Club Meeting……………..…..June 27
th

  

An Evening with Pauline Muth: Shohin & 

Mame Demonstration  

July Club Meeting……..…………....July 25
th

 

Bonsai Tropical Indoor Trees Demonstration. 

July Workshop……..…………....July 28
th

 

Penjing Workshop with Robert Bishop  

August Club Meeting…………...….Aug. 22
nd

 

AABS Show Preparation  

August Bonsai Show……...…Aug.25
th

 & 26
th

 

2007 AABS Bonsai Show 

September Club Meeting………..….Sep. 26
th

 

2007 AABS Club Auction  

October Club Meeting…………...…Oct. 24
th

 

Winter Storage Presentation 

November Club Meeting………..…Nov. 12
th

 

AABS Annual Banquet and Mini-Exhibit 

  

 

 

2006 AABS EXECUTIVE 

BOARD 

President: Bill Heston (734) 662-8699 

VicePresident: Alfonso Tercero (734) 216-2708 

Program Chair: Alfonso Tercero (734) 216-2708 

Corresponding Secretary: Mike Simmons (517) 

896-0076 

Recording Secretary: Paul Kulesa  

Publicity Chair: Bill Cavers (248) 477-0665 

Treasurer: Joan Wheeler (734) 485-6306 

Librarian: Luciani Carvalho 

Past President: Roger Gaede (517) 592-2249 

Director for 2006: Arnold Wingblad (313) 255-1769 

Director 2006 & 2007 - Larry Hall  (248) 477-0665 

Show Chair: Hugh Danville (313) 455-7922 

Pete Douglas (313) 867-8644 

 

AABS AD HOC COMMITTEES 

The AABS President, Bill Heston, is ex-

officio member of all committees except 

the Nomination Committee.  

Auction Chair: TBD 

Membership Chair: TBD 

Show Staging: Paul Kulesa 

Demonstrations: John Parks  

Ways and Means Chair: John Parks  

Web Master: Jarrett Knyal 

(webmaster@annarborbonsaisociety.org) 

The Ann Arbor Bonsai Society is 
affiliated with the American Bonsai 

Society (www.absbonsai.org) and the Mid 

American Bonsai Alliance. 

Deadline for submissions to the 
newsletter is the 5th of the month. 

Contact us at: aabsnewsletter@yahoo.com. 

You can pay your Club’s dues at 

the next AABS meeting or mail it to: 

Joan Wheeler 
2295 North Harris 

Ypsilanti, MI 48198 

(734) 485-6306 
Email: owheeler5@hotmail.com 

Please make your check payable to 

AABS for $25.00. 

 
 
 

FOR SALE OR WANTED 

 
10% of sales go to AABS Club. 

Member Ads are free  

Send the information of your items for 
sale or wanted to aabsnewsletter@yahoo.com 

include a small digital file if available. 

 
Wanted.  If you have a tree, bonsai 

pot, tool or anything else bonsai 

related that you don’t need anymore 
and it is still in good condition, 

consider donating it to our club.  

Donations to the club are always 

accepted. In most cases many donated 
trees or other materials have been 

raffled among the attending members 

during our monthly meetings. 
 

 

We want to remind all club 

members that everyone is required to 

give 10% of the total sales for any 

items that sell at our monthly 

meetings. 

This is a long standing policy that 

has not consistently observed, since it 

is starting to fade from our collective 

memory.  

The 10% fee will apply to all sales 

at our meetings or through this 

newsletter until the board approves a 

change. 

 

 

Please send your comments or 

documents to aabsnewsletter@yahoo.com. 

Don’t worry if you don’t have a 
“finished” article, we’ll help you to 

make it right. We will publish them 

going forward in the member’s corner 

section.  
Together we can further improve 

this newsletter for our reading 

pleasure. 
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Support our AABS Vendors: 

 

           

 

 

           

Place 
Stamp 
Here 

Ann Arbor Bonsai Society 
1800 North Dixboro Road   ~   Ann Arbor, MI 48105-9741 

The Ann Arbor Bonsai Society is affiliated with the American Bonsai 
Society and the Mid-American Bonsai Alliance. 

Visit us on the Web: 

 

http://www.annarborbonsaisociety.org  

Send To: 

AABS Next Club Meeting is Wednesday 

January 24
th

 

 Wiring Techniques 


